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CORONAVIRUS  
We still have to meet COL guidelines, requiring each scout and 
adult attending an “in person” meeting to have a temperature 
check, and to hand in a Covid-19 Screening Questionnaire.  Of 
course, masks or face coverings shall be required to be worn 
inside, and social distancing of 6 feet between attendees is 
required.  The latest screening form can be found on the troop’s 
web site, and on this link: 
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1lOQwzgRHTjeNazHFIY9
_yl63192nllqwsivWf092Pto/edit 
 

SCOUTMASTER’S CORNER 
Another great Scouting month has flown by with two great 
camping weekends in October.   We started off October with the 
General Nash District Cub-O-Ree right in our front yard at the 
Upper Gwynedd park.  Our Black Hole gateway and our two 
activities; Alien First Aid and Black hole nebula toss, kept the Cub 
Scouts entertained throughout the day.  We also hosted Cub Scouts 
from Pack 200 and Pack 152 for lunch.  The Cubs noshed on hot 
dogs, a choice of chips, and dessert muffins.   Many thanks to our 
leaders Mr. Magee and Mr. Fleck for helping this weekend, and 
special thanks to parents Mrs. Licwinko and Mr. Psculkowski for 
their help as well. 
 

The Troop meeting following the Cub-O-Ree was Launch Night 
for our Trebuchet!  The Scout spent several meetings over many 
months building and tweaking the Trebuchet.  This night we were 
able to launch several apples, some into the woods and some not 
so far! 
 

Later in the month we headed back to Hickory Run State Park for 
a weekend of camping. We visited Coal Mine #9 and the Eckley 
Miners’ Village to get a small taste of what it would it have been 
like to be a coal miner in the 19th century.  
 

Coming up next in November is the ‘Scouting for Food’ drive. 
This is an all-hands-on-deck event, so please help where you are 
able.   We will need Scouts and parents to help distribute Food 
Collection door tags and collect the food the following weekend.   
Please see the calendar and the rest of the newsletter for specifics. 
 

See you on the trail! 
Dave Gartner  scoutmaster@troop152pa.org 

 

2022 RECHARTER 
Troop Re-charter for 2022 is in full swing.  EVERY Scout and 
Scouter must re-register with Troop 152 for 2022.  Registration 
forms and fees are due no later than 11/23/2021.  If we do not have 
your re-charter form and fee by this date, you will lose the rights 
and privileges of being a Scout with Troop 152.  Adult leaders 
MUST have Youth Protection and current PA State and FBI 
Clearances.  The re-charter registration form will be available on 
the troop’s website,  Contact Bill Kelso for more information on 
215-541-1112. 

SCHEDULE for NOVEMBER 2021 

11/  2           TROOP MTG 7:00 PM 
                          PLC Meeting 6:30 PM 
11/  7 Committee Meeting 7:00 PM – Virtual (RNagele)   
11/  9          TROOP MTG 7:00 PM 
11/12 - 14  CAMPING Delmont                                      (CNagele) 
11/13 Scouting for food Drop Off  9:00 AM  (Gartner) 
11/16        TROOP MTG 7:00 PM  
11/20 Scouting for food Pick UP   9:00 AM   Gartner) 
11/21 Eagle Court – Liam & Patrick Lynch 1 PM 

11/23          TROOP MTG 7:00 PM 
11/26 Wreath Pick Up 9:00 AM                            (RNagele) 

11/30         TROOP MTG 7:00 PM 
  

     or    Attendance required for outing participation 
Gartner 

  INDICATES ADDITION OR CHANGE TO PREVIOUS LIST 
Escript Credits            www.escrip.com/      ID# 2106440 

    Gen Nash Web Site          http://www.gneralnash.org/ 
 

COMING SOON IN 2021 
12/  5 Committee Meeting 7:00 PM – Virtual           (RNagele)                                              
12/21 Holiday Party                                                                 (TBD) 
 

EAGLE COURT OF HONOR 
Please join Liam and Patrick Lynch, and family, as they are 
awarded Scouting's highest honor, the rank of Eagle Scout. Liam 
& Patrick will celebrate their Eagle ceremony on Sunday, 
November 21, 2021 at 1 PM in the gym of St Rose of Lima 
Catholic Church, 424 S Main St, North Wales.  Attendance is a 
requirement for  all Scouts of Troop 152.  Scouts should arrive by 
12:45 PM in class "A" uniforms. 
 

NOVEMBER TRIP – DELMONT 
Join Troop 152 as we enjoy a weekend of camping basics, 
11/12-14.  We camp at our sponsored site to enjoy the basics of 
individual cooking, and camp fires.  We will venture to Upper 
Gwynedd to help with the scouting for food announcement drop 
off. Watch for the trip flyer.  Contact Chris Nagele for more info 
on 215-820-2271.  
 

SCOUTING FOR FOOD 
Scouting and Service to Others are synonymous.  Please 
help with this important National project, and help those in 
need right here in the North Penn area.  The annual Scouting 
for Food Drive will be running on two Saturdays.  All scouts 
of Troop 152 are required to assist.  Both scouts and parents 
are needed for the door hanger drop and the food bag pick 
up.  Meet at 9:00 AM at Garfield Park, S Broad St and 
Garfield Ave to form teams to deliver the door hangers on 
11/13 and pick up the bags on 11/20.  Call Dave Gartner on 
267-218-4810 for additional information 

 

2021 WREATH SALE ! ! ! 
Get your final wreath sales count to the wreath committee by 
11/09/2021. Wreaths will arrive the Friday after Thanksgiving.   
Your scout’s help will be needed on 11/26, 2021, at 9:00 AM,  to 
unload the truck and pick-up their wreaths for delivery.   Contact 
Rob Nagele, for more info on the wreath sale 215-699-4779. 
 



 THE BASICS BOX  
SCOUT ACCOUNTS 

 

 

With our wreath sale looming in full swing, a 
review of the Scout Accounts is in order.  All 
profits from our fund raisers are credited to 
the Troop’s general fund. 
 

A portion of each scout’s contribution from 
the wreath sales and any Escript credits,   
submitted are tracked as account points.  The 
troop’s committee determines the number of 
points to be credited for each contribution. 
 

Don’t forget to use these points to pay for 
troop activities or purchasing Scouting related 
clothing or camping equipment. 
 
 

 
Your scout’s account point balance is 
available at any regular Scout Meeting.   
When registering for any troop activity, 
request payment to be taken from the scout 
account. 
 
Credit for trips will be made from the 
troop treasury, provided the scout account 
balance is sufficient to cover the expense.  

subscriptions are $5 per year.   Contact Troop 152 News editor, Barry Hornberger 215-368-2253, for information on circulation and subscription.   Content is at the 
discretion of the scoutmaster, troop committee, and the newsletter editor 

Sponsored by the West Point 
Foundation 
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COMMITTEE 
Chairman Rob Nagele * 
Vice Chair <== OPEN == 
Treasurer Nancy Bickel 
    Scout Accts  
Registration / Dues Bill Kelso * 
Secretary Douglas Willen 
Activity Coordinator Chris Nagele * 
Advancement Alan Fleck * 
New Member Coordinator <== OPEN == 
Chaplain Scott Alcott 
Newsletter Barry Hornberger 
Quarter Master Kris Neild * 
Training Coordinator <== OPEN == 
Web Master Dave Gartner        
 
 
 

MEMBERS AT LARGE 
Larry Brasch Suren Pakhtigian 
Fred Lynch * Steve McClellan * 
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   ASSISTANT SCOUTMASTERS  
Fran Belfield Joe Magee 
 Harry Weber 
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 John Bickel   Ian Truscott 
Paul DeLong  Theo Fleck 
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